March 24, 2015 Marylhurst Neighborhood Association Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM, President Oakes, Vice President/Secretary Cummings and eight
members present.

Move to approve February 24 2015 minutes by Jef Treece, Rob Schmall second, approved unanimously
Treasurer reported, per email, no transactions since last meeting.

Transportation Plan Update- Pres. Oakes reported she has not received a reply regarding number of
traffic citations/incidents. However, city website indicates MNA area has the lowest number of incidents
over the last few years. There are no specific “safe routes to schools” designated in MNA area however,
the bus stop at intersection of Valley View DR and Suncrest has been a concern for MNA residents.
There are no bike routes in MNA. A fence is blocking the pathway from Gallery Way to the park. The TSP
map shows parking along Marylhurst DR. although this is actually not possible except at the upper end.
TSP map still shows a link from Kaptyens to Carriage Way.

Jef Treece moved to approve the following list of desired traffic improvements, forward to TAB and
planning record of TSP Update. Rob Schmall seconded, and members voted unanimously in favor.

1. Marylhurst Drive to Hwy 43 is unsafe for pedestrians and therefore needs a continuous sidewalk
on one side.

2. Valley View DR from Suncrest to Kapteyns is too narrow and hazardous for pedestrians.
Complete street as planned.

3. Stop sign needed for safety at intersection of Hillcrest DR. and Marylhurst DR.

4. Complete the sidewalk on West side of Suncrest first to provide a safe route to and from park.

5. Crosswalk and signage for bus stop needed at intersection of Suncrest and Valley View DR for
schoolchildren and route to park.

6. Re-open pedestrian pathway on City right-of-way between homes on Gallery Way to park.

7. Widen Marylhurst DR. at intersection of Hwy 43 to accommodate a right turn lane.

8. Complete unfinished segments of bike lane on Rosemont from Carriage Way to Salamo.

Take Care of West Linn Day, May 16 2015- Several MNA members expressed an interest in setting a time
to weed the labyrinth at Marylhurst Park.

Neighbors Helping Neighbors- May 2, 2015 MNA will post Information about this event and encourage
members to reach out and offer assistance.

MNA may host a booth at Movie in the Park event July 31, 2015 at Marylhust Park.

Community comments; A member questioned whether the application for the next phase of park has
expired or has the city filed an extension? Pres. Oakes will inquire.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Minutes written by MNA Secretary Teri Cummings






